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In another challenging year for the 
Parish Council, we have done our best 
to maintain high standards and continue 
to offer our residents excellent value for 
money. In line with national legislation, 
full Parish Council meetings have taken 
place face-to-face since May 2021, 
albeit in a different venue and on a 
different day, and we have ensured 
access to those meetings for members 
of the public, with clear risk assessment 
measures in place. Meetings of Advisory 
Groups have been held remotely, 
enabling us to remain up-to-date and 
well informed despite the various 
restrictions with which we have needed 
to operate. 

The composition of the Parish Council has 
changed somewhat during the year. Two 
of our longstanding members, Judith 
Furniss and Dennis Parke, left the Council 
at the beginning of May 2021, just before 
the local Council elections. We are very 
grateful to both of them for their valuable 
contribution to a number of Council 
activities and developments and wish 
them well. Colin Chance was first co-
opted and then newly elected to the 
Council in May, along with County 
Councillor Anne Dale, who has been a 
parish councillor previously. The remaining 
three places were filled in September 
when Amy Brooks, John Harrison and 
Jack Lapping were co-opted as councillors. 
We are lucky here in Stocksfield to have 
so many talented and experienced 
residents who are willing to devote their 
time to the Council’s work. 

In July 2021, in line with Northumberland 
County Council, the Parish Council 
declared a Climate Change Emergency 
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and established a new Climate Change 
Emergency Advisory Group, consisting of 
three councillors and convened by Colin 
Chance. Since then, a number of 
members of the local community have 
joined the Group, and reports from its 
meetings have been brought to Parish 
Council meetings. However, with the 
resignation of Colin Chance from the 
Council in March 2022, the Group, now 
known as Stocksfield Climate Change 
Group, has become freestanding and is 
working alongside Stocksfield Community 
Association. The future development of 
the Parish Council’s Climate Change 
Emergency Advisory Group is currently 
under discussion, and the Council will 
continue to ensure that its policies and 
practices take account of climate change 
and related implications. We look forward 
to seeing the activities of the new Group 
making a difference to the carbon 
footprint of our village. 

We were very relieved that, by 
November 2021 Covid restrictions and 
infection rates were such that we were 
able to hold the Remembrance Service 
once again at the War Memorial. Thanks 
to the sterling efforts of Councillor Tim 
Hills and Nick Spencer, the Parish Council 
Clerk, the non-appearance of the sound 
system was quickly and efficiently dealt 
with, and proceedings went ahead 
smoothly. The large number of residents 
who attended were treated to the sight of 
a procession of Army personnel and local 
Scouting and Guiding groups, due to the 
temporary closure of the A695, and the 
Service was ably and movingly led by Rev. 
Dr Pat Moran. As always, this was a truly 
multi-generational community occasion, 
and I would like to pass on my sincere 
thanks to everyone who made it possible.  

Despite the range of restrictions and safety 
measures we have all been living with, the 
day-to-day work of the Council has 

At the Council’s Annual Meeting on 10 
May 2022, after almost twelve years as 
a parish councillor and nearly ten as the 
Council’s Chair, Maggi Hunt performed 
her final duty as Chair – to oversee the 
election of her replacement as Chair. 
Maggi then formally stepped down as a 
parish councillor and thanked everyone 
for their support during her time 
as Chair. 

The Council’s Vice Chair, Paul Vickers, 
thanked Maggi for the many years of hard 
work, much of it unseen by residents and 
councillors alike. He presented Maggi with 
flowers and a gift token in recognition of 
the significant contribution Maggi had made 
to Stocksfield in her time on the Council. 
Councillors gave their best wishes to Maggi 
who then left the meeting. 

John Harrison, who had been co-opted 
to the Council in September 2021, was 
elected as Chair for 2022/23 with Paul 
Vickers remaining as Vice Chair.

The END 
of an Era...

...Continued on next page



continued throughout the year, making a 
significant contribution to the quality of all 
our lives. The enthusiasm and commitment 
of our Grounds Services contractor, 
Martin Stewart, are evident all around us, 
in the beautiful Spring flower displays, our 
two lovely play areas, the sparkling 
Christmas tree throughout December, 
and the general high quality of cleanliness 
and safety which we enjoy. Our network 
of public access defibrillators, under the 
guardianship of the Parish Council Clerk, 
has offered potentially life-saving support 
to almost all dwelling houses within our 
area. Advisory Groups and individual 
councillors have reviewed the community 
flood plan, supported Stocksfield Cricket 
Club’s plans to develop and extend the 
Cricket clubhouse, arranged for 
Broomley First School pupils to use part 
of the sports field for outdoor education, 
and granted permission for Prudhoe 
Community High School pupils to enjoy 
their end-of-year prom at Stocksfield 
Cricket Club when their original venue 

was unable to accommodate them due to 
circumstances linked to the Covid virus. In 
addition, planning applications have been 
considered, and matters raised by the 
Rights of Way and Environment Group, 
such as the eradication of Himalayan 
balsam near our local waterways, have 
been acted upon. We also published two 
editions of NE43 News, our popular 
newsletter, in June and December 2021. 

During the year, the Parish Council has 
made grants to Hindley St Margaret’s 
Burial Board, Broomley Parent Teacher 
Association, Friends of Stocksfield 
Community Woodland, and the Queen’s 
Platinum Jubilee Celebration in support of 
projects which benefit a wide range of our 
community members. We have also 
made donations to a number of local 
charities, and passed on a Government–
funded Covid-19 Restart grant to the Multi 
Use Games Area. 

Underpinning everything that we do, of 
course, is the work of Nick Spencer, our 
Parish Council Clerk, whose 
resourcefulness, resilience and capacity for 
problem-solving have been even more 
vital than ever since the beginning of the 
pandemic. I am very grateful to him for 
the considerable commitment he 
demonstrates to the Council and to those 
who live in the area it covers. My sincere 
thanks also go to Martin Stewart, the 
Council’s longstanding Grounds Services 
contractor, whose hard work and 
dedication make our village such a lovely 
place in which to live and work.  

After almost twelve years as a councillor, 
ten of them in the role of Chair, I will be 
stepping down from the Council at the 
Annual Meeting in May. It has been an 
enormous privilege to represent my 
community, and I am proud of what the 
Council has achieved over the years. In 
general, whatever their political beliefs, 
councillors put aside their differences, and 
focus their efforts on achieving the best 
outcome for residents, treating one 
another with respect and courtesy. I 
would like to extend my thanks and 
appreciation to them, and to wish them 
well for the future.  

Maggi Hunt April 2022

ANNUAL audit 
Each year the Council’s accounts and 
financial arrangements are subject to an 
audit by an independent auditor who 
reports their findings to the Council. 
The accounts for 2021/22 have been 
examined and reported to the May 
meeting of the Council where members 
were satisfied that no action needs to be 
taken because of the report.  

The Council also submits an annual 
report (known as the Annual Governance 
and Accountability Return) to external 
auditors and the outcome of this 
assessment will be known in September. 
Information provided to the external 
auditors will be available on the Council’s 
website and on the main notice board 
opposite the railway station car park. The 
rights of residents to examine the 
accounting records, to question the 
external auditor and to make objections 
to audit will also be explained.

This newsletter has, over the years, 
included articles which have sought to 
demonstrate the range of activities and 
services for which the Council is 
responsible. Without the voluntary 
work of residents who are prepared to 
be parish councillors, the day-to-day 
functions of the Council, and therefore 
the services its runs, could not occur.  

There are currently two vacancies for 
councillors which can now be filled by co-
option. If you are interested in becoming 
a parish councillor, please get in touch 
with the Chair or Clerk for further 
information. The Council’s co-option 
policy is on its website and the full Council 
meets monthly (except in August) on the 
first Tuesday of each month. 

In order to apply, you must be at 
least18 years of age and qualify by 
meeting one of the following criteria: 

• you are on the register of electors 

• you are an owner or tenant of 
 land or property within the 
Council’s area 

• your main or only place of work 
during the preceding 12 months 
has been in the Council’s area or 

• you have resided in the Council’s 
area for at least 12 months or 
within three miles of it.

VACANCIES



Hindley Cemetery SCOUT POST
In 2021 the Parish Council made a 
significant grant award to Hindley St 
Margaret’s Burial Board as a 
contribution towards the repairs to the 
footpaths running across the cemetery. 
Rita Marrison, the secretary of St 
Margaret’s Hindley Burial Board has 
supplied photographs (see images right) 
showing the transformation and 
thanked the Parish Council for its part-
funding of the project. The Council has 
also made annual grants to the Burial 
Board in recent years which have 
supported the running of the cemetery, 
particularly during the Covid pandemic.  

If you are a part of a local group, your 
group may be eligible to apply for a grant 
from the Council. Grants of up to £500 
can be made during the year but if you 
are considering applying for more than 
£500, the application needs to be made 
in the preceding financial year (so that the 
Council can budget accordingly). Full 
details can be found in the Council's 
Grants Policy on its website.

Thank you to everyone who supported 
our 20th year of ‘Scout Post’. There was 
a noticeable reduction in the number of 
Christmas cards exchanged, but it still 
provides an opportunity to help the 
residents who use the service provided 
by the Scouts, Cubs and Beavers. The 
contributions donated amounted to 
£291.70, which highlights the generosity 
of the users - for which we are most 
grateful. With the addition of Gift Aid, 
which can now be raised on all the 
donations received, the final total was 
£350. This is not only a great contribution 
towards the Scout Hut, but equally 
important, raises the profile of Scouting 
in Stocksfield. 

Shops are particularly busy in the run-up to 
Christmas and the venture would not be 
possible without the annual support from 
the two Post Offices and the Chemist who 
provide space to accommodate the Scout 
Post boxes. Thank you for your help with 
this great ‘joined up’ village service. Also, 
thanks to all the parents who turned up 
conscientiously with their family to collect 
and deliver the cards - it all went very 
smoothly. 

Scouting continues to be as popular as it has 
ever been and we are very fortunate to 
have such a hardworking and enthusiastic 
leadership team, including our both our 
voluntary treasurer and our auditor. Thank 
you too for the opportunity to advertise the 
scheme in ‘NE43 News’. An excellent 
example of a co-ordinated village effort! 

Philippa Harpin

The Council is responsible for all aspects 
of the two play areas, at Branch End and 
at Kate’s Plain. Weekly inspections are 
carried out by the Council’s Grounds 
Services contractor to ensure that the 
equipment provided is safe and there 
are no works necessary at either 
location. The Council also arranges for 
an independent annual inspection of the 
play areas by the Royal Society for the 
Prevention of Accidents. Despite these 
checks, things can still go wrong and the 
Council asks that any faults seen by 
parents are reported to the Clerk as 
soon as possible. 

Most of the items of play equipment need 
maintenance, whether it’s the application 
of lubrication or timber preservatives, or 
the replacement of moving or otherwise 
wearing parts. This year the Council has 
authorised the replacement of a number 
of parts of the multiplay at Branch End 

Play Area Maintenance

BRIMMING Bins
A number of the Council’s litter bins are 
being filled much more quickly than in the 
past. There may be many explanations 
for this but it has caused some problems 
where rubbish, including wrapped dog 
faeces, has spilled onto the pavements and 
has been blown around. Northumberland 
County Council (NCC) is responsible for 
emptying litter bins and they do not charge 
the Council for emptying any of the bins 
situated within the highway.  

The Council is grateful that the bins are 
being used, rather than litter being 
dumped in the streets, and is working 
with NCC to monitor the situation. In 
the meantime, if a litter bin is full and 
needs to be emptied, please let NCC 
know by using the telephone number on 
the bin – 0345 6006400. Please do not 
try to cram more into already full bins.

(pictured). The rope bridge, the scramble 
net and single rope climb are all to be 
replaced in the next few months, as soon 
as parts are delivered. The Council is to 
install a new version of scramble net which 
will remove the raised timber just above 
ground-level so that the scramble net will 
fix securely direct to the ground and 
minimise the risk of injury to users. The 
multiplay will be out of action for a number 
of days whilst this work is completed.



The event was arranged by the newly 
formed Stocksfield Climate Change 
Group (SCCG), a group of volunteers 
that wish to address matters related to 
the environment, biodiversity and 
mitigating climate change.  

The many interesting and informative 
stands included: 

• Broomley First School - Eco 
warriors and Eco teaching at 
the school 

• Environment Agency - flood 
mitigation in Stocksfield 

• Tyne Rivers Trust - using an 
interactive model to illustrate 
actions to reduce erosion, flood 
risk and improve water quality in 
the Tyne catchment also 
demonstrating the work of local 
volunteers in a long-term project 
collecting data on water quality in 
Stocksfield burn. 

• Citizen Advice - advice on energy 
reduction in the home and 
available grants 

• Climate Change Group team - 
calculating your carbon footprint  

• Community Action 
Northumberland CAN – home 
insulation advice, free energy 
audits, demonstrating their 
thermal camera which detects 
heat loss spots 

The Parish Council supported the Big 
Platinum Jubilee Lunch by the award 
of a grant, but councillors have also 

discussed whether to commemorate 
the occasion in a more permanent 

way. If you have any ideas about how 
this could be done, please let us 

know. Contact details for the Council 
are shown on the back page.

Stocksfield Village welcomed its first 
Climate Change event on Saturday 14 
May at Broomley First School.

• Northumberland County Council 
Climate Change Team - Climate 
Change Champions and their 
Climate Change Action Plan 

• Wheelbirks - improving farm 
environment and biodiversity and 
reducing carbon dioxide output.  

• Active Travel Tynedale – 
campaigning for infrastructure, 
arranging walking and 
cycling events 

• The Pantry, Mickley – showing its 
range of refill products 

• Stocksfield Plants and Gardens 
Society – join and learn about 
plants to help support wildlife 

• Royal Society for the Protection of 
Birds – join the forthcoming 
Stocksfield Species Survey 

• Go Local Food – join a local 
co-operative growing  
rganic vegetables  

Feedback gathered from attendees will 
inform the Stocksfield Climate Change 
Action Plan. This aims to address the 
priorities of residents and businesses in 
tackling locally the impact of climate change, 
and help to improve the environment 
and our biodiversity. 

The next SCCG project will be the 
habitat survey, covering almost all land in 
Stocksfield except private gardens. This 
will be an important first step to identify 
changes in the environment and 
biodiversity since the last survey was 
undertaken in 2003. Further volunteers 
were recruited, and training will be given 
to surveyors using the same land 
classification system used in 2003. More 
volunteers are most welcome. The 
species survey will be undertaken by 
individuals in their private gardens. 

The group wishes to inspire and work 
with volunteers, organisations, 
businesses, trusts and the education 
sector in a practical way to make a 
difference for the future of our children 
by taking small but decisive steps.  

If you would like to find out more, join 
the group or get involved, please 
contact the Chair, Colin Chance on 
07982 738095

The Queen’s 
Platinum Jubilee 
- ideas for a permanent 

commemoration?

The Big Platinum 
Jubilee Lunch 

Bywell Hall - 5 June 

At the time of going to press, we are 
praying for good weather for this event! 
We would like to take this opportunity 
to thank everyone who has worked so 
hard to make The Big Platinum Jubilee 

Lunch a success. 

We would be interested to receive 
copies of any photos you have taken 

(either at Bywell, or at any other 
Jubilee event you have attended in 
Stocksfield) so that we can keep a 

record of what we did to celebrate 
and commemorate Her Majesty the 

Queen’s Platinum Jubilee. Please send 
your pictures to: 

stocksfieldcommunityforum@gmail.com



Members of Stocksfield Community 
Association will be aware of this 
project from reports of trustees’ 
meetings and an article in the 
February issue of SCAN, the 
Community Association’s monthly 
newsletter. This project aims to 
preserve, record and share the 
heritage of Northumberland’s village 
halls for the benefit of the 
communities which they serve and 
for the general public. The project is 
being organised jointly by staff from 
Community Action 
Northumberland (CAN) and 
Northumberland Archives 
(in Woodhorn) with funding from 
the Heritage Lottery.  

It is estimated that there are more 
than 200 village halls in 
Northumberland, most of which have 
been the main venue for communal 
and social activities for the villages and 
hamlets that they serve for many 
years, in some cases more than a 
century. As such they are central to 
the shared memories of generations 
of local people. Many halls are 
historically significant buildings having 
had previous lives as village schools, 
reading rooms, chapels, mechanics 
institutes, industrial buildings, miners’ 
institutes, WW 1 barracks and, in the 
case of our Community Centre an 
army base during WW2 and then 
used by Northumberland County 
Council for cooking and distributing 
meals to local schools. This year we 
are one of just 15 halls involved in this 
project; a further 15 halls will take part 
in a second phase beginning in 2023. 
Part of the project will involve 
collecting oral histories about the role 
our Community Centre has played in 
the life of this village and two 
Community Association trustees have 
now received training in conducting 
interviews. The trustees have already 
identified some areas of our history to 
be researched and have contacted 
individual residents whose help will be 
needed in this research. So far 
interviews have collected memories 
of users of the Community Centre 
including Stocksfield WI, especially 
memories of the many pantomimes 

they performed, and Stocksfield Plants 
and Gardens Society. More interviews 
will soon follow including memories 
of past productions of Stocksfield 
Players, the South of Tyne Flower 
Club and Stocksfield Playgroup  
Community association trustees are 
grateful for the support of Stocksfield 
Local History Society both for the loan 
of a recorder and access to information 
about the formation of the former 
Stocksfield Institute Community 
Association and its acquisition of the 
former Stocksfield Parish Institute in 
1958-59. 
The project is not just about 
collecting oral memories it also aims 
to conserve and archive documents, 
photographs and artefacts. For 

example, the original architect’s 
plans for the construction of our 
building in 1902 are now in 
Northumberland Archives; facsimiles 
of these plans are held in the 
Community Association office. Since 
the project began copies of some old 
photographs of the building have 
been discovered. The photo below 
is from a postcard dated 1911 – just 
nine years after the original building 
opened. We hope that, as the 
project develops, other photos and 
documents will be ‘discovered’. The 
project is also about the very recent 
past – such as how Stocksfield coped 
with the Covid-19 pandemic - future 
generations certainly will be 
interested in that. 

Northumberland Village Halls Heritage Project

 
Further information will be provided as the project progresses, 
but this project is not just for members of the board of trustees or 
even the several hundred members of Stocksfield Community 
Association. Anyone in the village who feels they can help in any 
way should contact the Community Association by phone: 01661 
842346 or email: admin@stocksfieldca.org.uk  

A brief history of Stocksfield Community Centre from 1902 -2022 is 
now available on a ‘Village Halls Domesday Book 
‘website set up by Action for Communities in Rural England (ACRE). 
See: https://coda.io/@acre/village-halls-doomsday-book-2021 

There are 851 halls (out of approximately 10,000 halls in England) 
on the site so search by County – there over 60 entries for 
Northumberland.
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Churches Together in Stocksfield and 
Mickley wish to extend an enormous 
thank you to this village community for 
your overwhelming support at the 
Grand Coffee Morning held in March at 
the Community Centre. With your 
help we raised an incredible £3,400! 
The money was sent immediately to 
the DEC (Disasters and Emergency 
Committee) for suitable distribution 
among its 15 reputable charities, 
including the British Red Cross. 

Thanks to all the volunteers who served 
refreshments, manned stalls, baked and 
donated towards the Tombola and 
nearly-new stalls. A massive thank you to 
all our local businesses, shops, pubs, 
restaurants, coffee shops, garden centre, 
and golf and cricket clubs who gave prizes 
so generously to the Big Raffle, which 
raised £1,400 alone! In view of the 
struggles our local businesses have had 
throughout nearly two years of Covid, it 
was particularly heart warming to have 
their support, and hopefully it will make 
us all think more about shopping locally.  

Everyone talked of the moving community 
spirit and friendship that was evident on the 
day. It was an opportunity for this village to 
come together and unite positively for the 
good of others, as we have done in the 
past for international crises. 

Many, many thanks to you all for your 
generosity and support. 

Anne Davison, on behalf of 
Churches Together.

The last six months have been busy 
and now hopefully we may be returning 
to some form of normality in our lives. 
At the time of writing, many of you will 
be involved in the organisation of 
celebrations for the Queen’s Platinum 
Jubilee in the village and I am sure 
there will be lots of photos and stories 
in the next NE43 and a joyous 
occasion for everyone.  

Covid returned to the village earlier this 
year, but we can only hope that in time it 
will become less prevalent. My continued 
thanks go to the schools and health 
service in particular, who have continued 
to work in difficult conditions over such a 
long period of time. 

At the beginning of the year the village 
was hit by Storm Arwen but we were 
fortunate that we missed the brunt of 
it although trees were blown down and 
roads blocked. County Council officers 
and the utility and emergency services 
all worked together under Gold 
Command which was headed by the 
County Council. It will take some time 
to clear and replant some of the 
woodlands which were badly hit. 

The new County Council Local Plan has 
now been agreed. This new plan brings 
together all the previous District Council 
local plans and I hope to see better and 
more consistent planning decisions made. 
Neighbourhood plans too are so 
important in delivering how you want the 
future of your village to develop over the 
coming years ahead. 

The Government has given FACTCO 
the go ahead to provide full fibre 
broadband to the village. Work has 
already started; you may have noticed 
the new cabinet next to the Branch End 
Play Area. The delivery to individual 
houses will be undertaken in area 
blocks throughout the village and you 
will be informed as to when work will 
commence in your particular block. A 
briefing session for residents is to be 
held in July with the beginning of the 
roll out in August. If you have not yet 
signed up then please do so, if you wish 
to be included in the roll out. If you 
would like further information do 
contact me. 

The maintenance and utility work on the 
A695 throughout the village have been 
ongoing for over the last two years and 
there is still more in hand. The renewal of 
the main gas pipes had been planned for 
some time. However there have been 
intermittent leaks in the water and gas 
mains which have hindered the renewal 
work. Blocked gullies continue to be an 
issue in various areas - the Council has 
purchased new and better gulley cleaners 
but unfortunately not more. 

I continue to work with various groups 
on local projects. The County Council 
enabled me to take forward the 
planting of a small orchard on Birkdene 
with pupils from Broomley School. 
There was much digging and discussion 
on the importance of trees in the 
environment together with pollination. 
The school’s litter picking group ‘The 
Stocksfield Garbage Crew’ is now well 
established and they are out and about 
with the school and their families 
keeping the village free of litter. Thank 
you also to the Scouts who have also 
been out litter picking too and not 
forgetting those longstanding ‘litter 
pickers’ too! I continue to work with 
residents to find land to plant more 
trees in the coming winter. If you have 
any ideas, please let me know. 

Please do contact me if you have any 
concerns on 01434 673326 or email me 
at Anne.Dale@Northumberland.gov.uk

Recent Appeal 
for the Humanitarian 
Crisis In Ukraine

Update from 
County Councillor Anne Dale

THE BEACON 

Come along to the Beacon on Sunday 3 
July from 2pm to explore Patricia 
Hodgson’s wonderful gardens. The 
gardens are open as part of the National 
Garden Scheme (NGS) and further 
details can be found on its website 
www.ngs.org.uk. Entrance is £6, with 
cream teas £5. All funds raised go to NGS 
health charities and NSPCC. The gardens 
are also opened by appointment to 
groups of 10 or more.



www.stocksfieldpc.org.uk
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Contact the Parish Council at: 
Stocksfield Parish Council,  
Stocksfield Community Centre,  
Mount View Terrace, Stocksfield 
NE43 7HL.  

T: 01661 844667 
M: 07908 601619 

email: clerk@stocksfieldpc.org.uk 
Website: www.stocksfieldpc.org.uk

We welcome visitors to all our events. 
For details of any of the above, 

please see our website: 
www.stocksfieldplantsandgardens.co.uk 

or contact Sue Sinclair on 
stocksfieldpg@gmail.com 

Alternatively, as a member of Stocksfield 
Community Association  (£9 individual or 
£12 joint via www.stocksfieldca.org.uk), 

you can join the Society for a year’s worth 
of events and activities for just £3 individual 
or  £5 joint. Subscriptions run from January 

to December.

NEXT Meetings of 
Stocksfield Parish Council 
The Parish Council meets in the 
Community Centre at 7.30pm.  
The agenda and minutes of the 
meetings are posted on the notice 
boards and on the website 
(www.stocksfieldpc.org.uk). 

Next Parish Council Meetings: 
Tuesday 5 July 2022 

Tuesday 6 September 2022 

Tuesday 4 October 2022 

Tuesday 1 November 2022 

Tuesday 6 December 2022 

Members of the public are welcome to 
attend the meetings of the Parish Council 
but at the moment there is a need to 
ensure distancing of all attendees 
(including councillors) to minimise the risk 
of infection from Covid-19.

We have a full programme of plant 
sales and garden visits over the 
summer followed by a series of 

talks in the autumn.

Autumn 2022 
Our regular series of talks on topics 

relating to plants, gardens and gardening 
resumes from October on the third 
Tuesday of each month at 7.30pm, at 

Stocksfield Community Centre  

Tuesday 18 October, 7.30pm 
Robert Jamieson 

New Plans and Plants at Howick Hall 

Tuesday 15 November, 7.30pm 
Dr Michael Myers 
Winter Planting 

Tuesday 13 December, 7.30pm 
Richard Barnes 

Inspiration

Stocksfield & Prudhoe 
Churches Holiday Club 

Mon 25th-Fri 29th July 2022 
10am-12.30pm 

Prudhoe Methodist Church 

Would your children enjoy five FREE 
action-packed mornings of fun in the first 

week of the holidays? 

The main programme is for ages 5-11 
(years 1-6 from Sept). For families with 
younger kids, there's also a ‘pre-school 

drop-in’ at Prudhoe Parish Hall. The 
children will enjoy a range of activities 
including Bible discovery adventures, 

energetic games, engaging craft projects, 
funny dramas and more! 

To register please visit  
www.tinyurl.com/ 

PrudhoeStocksfieldHolidayClub 

or find us on Facebook 
@PrudhoeStocksfieldHolidayClub. 

Email enquiries: 
prudhoe.stocksfield.holiday.club 

@gmail.com

Summer 2022 
Garden Gate Pop-Up 

Plant Sales 

Saturday 2 July 10am-12noon 
at 51 New Ridley Road 
Stocksfield NE43 7EY 

Directions: almost opposite the turning 
from New Ridley into Painshawfield Road.  

Saturday 23 July 10am-12noon 
at Brent Croft, 42 Apperley Road 

Stocksfield NE43 7PQ 
Directions: towards the upper end of 

Apperley Road  

Summer 2022 - Garden visits for 
members and friends both locally and 
by coach. Please get in touch if you 

are interested.

Stocksfield Plants 
and Gardens Society 

Programme 2022 


